
Dear Students, 

  

The following email outlines Tara’s current plan and rationale for handling the unfolding 

coronavirus situation. We understand that your family may have a different perspective and 

will need to make alternative decisions that are right for you. 

  

This morning, we spoke with the Boulder County Health Department, which confirmed that 

they are recommending that all gatherings of 100 people or more be cancelled. This is the 

reason that the local school districts and most area independent schools have closed. 

Obviously, the entire Tara student body is under 100, so this puts us into a somewhat different 

category. However, we still want to proceed with caution, care for our community and good 

sense. 

  

Yesterday, the Leadership Council and advisory members met to discuss how to continue 

learning in the absence of on-campus classes. We renewed our commitment to limiting screen 

time for students and avoiding device-based learning as an educational principle. We are 

therefore not going to immediately switch to virtual classrooms, but rather we will be working 

with faculty to create projects, assignments and other innovative ways to guide student 

learning in and around home, and ideally in nature, over the next two weeks. 

  

Spring Break for ninth, tenth and eleventh grades will start on Monday, March 30 (one week 

early for the tenth grade, the week the NYC trip was planned for the ninth and eleventh 

grades). For the twelfth grade, Spring Break will still start on Monday, March 23. 

  

At this time (and everything changes by the hour right now, so we will follow up with 

confirmation or adjustments to this plan by Sunday evening), we are planning to modify most 

classes for continued learning over the next two weeks while some classes/events will meet 

more or less “as usual” during that time between now and Spring Break. 

  

The current plan is for the ninth grade to continue with rehearsals this week and with 

performances next weekend, all at the Nomad Playhouse. Seating at the Nomad is being 

modified for smaller audiences and to ensure the recommended six feet of space between 

people. We are considering a number of alternative scenarios in case circumstances demand 

changes to this plan. 

  

The current plan is for the eleventh grade to continue with their Parzival block on campus. 

Seating in the Annex will be modified to provide as much space between students as possible, 

and hopefully the warm weather will continue to allow us to have open windows and plenty of 



air circulation. At this time, eleventh grade students should plan to come in for ML next week 

(3/16 – 3/20) and the following week (3/23 – 3/27) from 10:00 – 12:30 daily. 

  

All other main lessons, math and world language classes will be conducted via email 

assignments. Some project materials, assignments and/or other information may need to be 

picked up and/or dropped off at the school. Please anticipate working with your parents to 

ensure you can stop by the school once per day to pick up or drop off items if requested to do 

so. Individual math, language and main lesson teachers will contact students directly with 

specifics for each class. Feel free to reach out to teachers directly. 

  

Individual voice hearings for the musical will continue. These one-on-one or very small group 

gatherings will proceed as planned (as today) or can be scheduled individually as needed. 

Similarly, individual costume fittings may be scheduled. Obviously, students who feel ill should 

cancel these and reschedule as appropriate. 

  

Until further notice, the front office will be open from 10:00 am – 2:00 pm Monday – Friday 

beginning next Monday and going through the end of Spring Break. Please feel free to come by 

to pick up personal items that are in the classrooms. Remember that the office will be closed 

Thursday, April 9 – Monday, April 13. 

  

Please continue to watch for further information regarding the cancellation, rescheduling 

and/or modification of trips. At this time, we know that the NYC trip is cancelled; we are 

exploring options for rescheduling for next fall. At this time, we know that the Austria portion 

of the Europe trip is cancelled, but we are still in a holding pattern for making a decision about 

the London portion, and we are exploring options for limiting the trip to the English countryside 

or creating an alternative experience closer to home. (We are disappointed but trying to make 

the best of it, too!) 

  

We understand that the lack of information and conflicting information in these times can be 

frustrating and confusing.  We invite you to call or email any LC member if you would like to 

discuss any of this further. 

  

With concern and care, 

  

The Leadership Council 

 


